
                                                            




September 9, 2010

The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to approve the minutes of the August 12, 2010 regular meeting. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Arnold Metzger is video recording the meeting. Steve Bachman said that Teena Bailey through a letter to the Board of Supervisors explained she will be tape recording the meeting once she arrives.

No executive session was held.

Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Checks # eft507-eft532, 17131-17180 and no State Fund Checks. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  7/31
	
	20,209.91

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	44,462.10

	          Expenditures
	
	(63,482.35)

	    General Fund Checking 8/31
	
	1,189.66

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 7/31
	
	85,100.92

	          Revenue
	
	89,289.98

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(44,962.10)

	     General Fund Money Market 8/31
	
	129,428.80

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 7/31                  
	
	1.00

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	49,396.43 

	          Expenditures
	
	(49,396.43)

	     State Fund Checking 8/31
	
	1.00 

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 7/31
	
	84,064.05

	          Revenue  
	
	46.66 

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(49,396.43) 

	     State Fund Money Market 8/31
	
	34,714.28 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 7/31
	
	21,698.17

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	514.44

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 8/31
	
	22,212.61

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 7/31
	
	2,407.01

	          Revenue and Transfers
	
	1.58

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	     Recreation Fund Savings 8/31
	
	2,408.59

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 7/31
	
	79,312.07

	          Revenue
	
	69.56

	          Expenditures and Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 8/31
	
	79,381.63


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, reported that the township received a $5,548 recycling grant for 2008 recyclables collected. Mr. Bachman stated he met with Dan Stonehouse to discuss working hours and review timesheets. He said that Mr. Stonehouse will work from 8:00am to 4:00pm without taking a lunch break. If he does take a lunch break he will work extra hours. He will continue to only take comp time for his after-hours meeting time. Mr. Bachman gave a blanket approval for all of Mr. Stonehouse’s past timesheets. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to have each employee who is required to attend an after-hours meeting be credited with a minimum of 1 hour of comp time. Motion carried.
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, said the NWRC made a profit of between $12,000-15,000 at the Night in the Country event. All the revenues and expenses are not tallied at this time. He thanked Kathy Hermany and all the other NWRC volunteers for making the event a success.
David Fink, Director of Public Works, said that a letter was received from PennDOT stating that due to site issues at two intersections, Church and Saegersville Roads and Memorial and Peters Roads, a 4-way stop and a 2-way stop, respectively, will be placed at the intersections. He will be attending the fire company meeting next week. Mr. Fink said the state official attending the regional emergency services meeting said that having attendees from the public-at-large would be more effective than just having public officials sitting on the committee.
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, gave his road report. He said that cameras have been installed on the township building to view the recycling bins and other locations around the township property. There had been some vandalism in the past and also illegal dumping of garbage in the recycling bins. Mr. Huber said that more street signs had been stolen and have been replaced.
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, handed his report to the Board. He said that the Hunters Hill bridge construction bids were opened and ranged from $711,000 to $1.1 million. 
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, was not present.
Proposed KNOX box ordinance: Dan Stonehouse contacted Jay Scheffler, the fire chief, but has not received his comments yet. Lynn Township’s solicitor is drafting an ordinance and will provide Mr. Stonehouse with a copy.
David Fink reported that the fire company requested the township budget for the cost of pre-emption devices for the traffic signals in the township. These devices would give the emergency vehicles the capability of changing the traffic signal so they could pass through the intersection with minimal delay. 
Sign Ordinance: Forrest Wessner III asked that Dan Stonehouse contact other townships regarding their off-premise sign regulations. The Board will review the options at the next meeting.
Ordinance #2010-2 – Changing the EAC voting members from 7 to 5 members: The Board agreed with the changes made to the proposed ordinance and agreed to hold the ordinance for advertising once other ordinances will be advertised. 
Employee Handbook: The Board requested that the secretary advertise for a workshop meeting at 7:00pm before the October meeting to review the employee handbook changes.
Resident Jonathan Jakum, a member of the EAC, said the EAC has changed their monthly meetings from the 1st Tuesday of the month to the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7:30pm. Janice Bortz will advertise the change. 

BCIU – Real Estate Tax Proposal: The Board asked Dan Stonehouse to look into the feasibility of eliminating the street lights on Route 309. Janice Bortz will check into any costs associated with the billing for the street light tax.
Pension MMO: The Board agreed with the figures on the 2011 Minimum Municipal Obligation for the pension plan. Mr. Stonehouse will forward the MMO to the pension administrator.

Road salt bid: The joint salt bid results were received. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to accept the low bid from Oceanport LLC of $59.69 per ton of road salt, delivered. Motion carried. Kevin Huber said the township uses this as a backup to the salt purchased through the state contract. 

Business recycling in the township: Dan Stonehouse presented a draft letter to be sent to the 75-85 businesses within the township reminding them of mandatory recycling required by ordinance. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to send the letters to businesses only at this time. Motion carried. 

Trick or Treat Night: Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to set trick or treat night for Heidelberg Township on Saturday, October 30, 2010 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm. Motion carried.

Proposed 2011 Budget: Dan Stonehouse gave each supervisor a copy of the draft General Fund budget to be reviewed at the October meeting. 

Burning Ban: Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by David Fink to declare a burning ban for Heidelberg Township to be lifted by the fire chief when appropriate. Motion carried. 
Resolution #2010-18: Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to adopt Resolution #2010-18 – adopt a set of procedures for selecting consultants for transportation projects. Motion carried. 

Public Comment: Jonathan Jakum, an EAC member, reminded everyone of the EAC electronics recycling event on September 25, 2010 in the Heidelberg Township parking lot. Resident John Metrick mentioned that Lehigh County will be stopping their yard waste collection facility. Dan Stonehouse will contact Washington Township about what their plans are for yard waste collection. Resident Russell Weis informed the Board that his neighbor is operating a four-wheeler club and the riders are going off the property onto Mr. Weiss’s property. Discussion ensued and Mr. Stonehouse said that Craig Fenoff had been previously contacted about a membership club. No permits have been applied for or issued at this time. The Board agreed that Mr. Stonehouse should monitor the situation and send a cease and desist order if warranted. Steve Bachman suggested adding “EAC report” as a line item on the agenda. He also suggested that Mr. Stonehouse announce at the supervisors meeting if there will be a zoning hearing board meeting. Kevin Huber was given Board permission to install a pole with a dusk to dawn light near the recycling center and lights with motion detectors on the township building.

Correspondence: The Board was invited to the LCA Grand Re-Opening Mixer. Janice Bortz reviewed letter from the Lehigh Tax Collection Committee. A resolution notifying DCED of the township’s selection of EIT collector for 2011 taxes will be on next month’s agenda. The Board decided to continue with the current EIT collector for 2011. Steve Bachman mentioned a letter from LVPC regarding access management. Dan Stonehouse will see if a planning commission member would be interested in attending any LVPC meetings as the township participant. 
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to adjourn the meeting at 8:35pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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